Bolton Recreation Commission June 23, 2010 Director's Report

- Budget
- 2. Recreation Center-Closed until September
- 3. Winter Programs-NA
- 4. Summer Programs-
 - A. The Summer Calendar has been distributed to all Bolton Post Office Box holders and residents on the rural route.
 - B. The Beaches are now open full time. Material has been purchased to modify the swim area at Roger's beach, the "new" swim area will no longer be attached to the finger docks, and additional rope and buoys were required to complete this modification. The small swim area alongside the retaining wall will be temporarily closed due to the construction of a temporary ramp needed to allow patrons access the finger docks until the pier is completed.

5. Other-

- A. Mr. Shweikert, from BCS, contacted me in regards to the Recreation Department providing the new "Middle League" team with insurance to cover players at home games only. It was determined that that at this time insurance could not be provided because
 - 1. The team would not be playing on any town property, including the little league field, as it is not regulation size.
 - 2. The program was also not open to any youth who had a desire to play. The team was already established at the time of our discussion.

It is customary for Recreation Department activities be open to any/all youth, providing they meet program requirements. Mr. Shweikert indicated that in the future he may contact me seeking finical support for the "middle league" team. The money may be used for uniforms, transportation, equipment, but primarily they will be seeking insurance coverage. Perhaps we may support the middle league in a way similar to little league. An amount of money is budgeted for little league and they typically use it for transportation or dues. If possible, perhaps money may be budgeted to support the "Middle League" in a similar fashion, and they may decide to use the money were it is most needed.

Respectfully,

Michelle Cushing